
N E W S L E T T E R

December 2021 January 2022

Squires, First Floor

T H E  B C C



N E W S L E T T E R

IN 1984,  BLACK STUDENT LEADERS FROM THE
CLASS OF 1985 PROPOSED THE ESTABLISHMENT

OF THE BLACK CULTURAL CENTER (BCC) TO
CORRELATE WITH THE INCREASE IN

RECRUITMENT OF BLACK STUDENTS. THE BCC
OPENED IN 1991 IN 126 SQUIRES STUDENT

CENTER. THE BCC IS AN IMPORTANT COMPONENT
OF VIRGINIA TECH’S EFFORTS TO CREATE A
WELCOMING AND INCLUSIVE CAMPUS. IT IS
UTILIZED BY THE CAMPUS COMMUNITY FOR

EDUCATIONAL PROGRAMS, EXHIBITS,  MEETINGS,
AND RECEPTIONS. THE BCC INCLUDES

COMFORTABLE SPACE FOR COMMUNITY
BUILDING AND FOR STUDYING.
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When: Wednesday, December 8 | Starting at 12:00 PM
Where: Inclusive VT YouTube Channel

Lead By: Office For Inclusion and Diversity

MAKING THE CHAIR FIT

https://bit.ly/inclusivevt-youtube
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SYNCERTISM, PICONG, AND MAS: A TWO-FACED RESISTANCE
When: Now until December 18 (see details below)

Where: Perspective Gallery in Squires Student Center
Lead By: Leslie Robertson Toney
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Organization: Student Opportunities & Achievement Resources Program (SOAR)

Vision: “Our vision is to create a socially just and inclusive community, where
students thrive in their experiences with diversity.”

Mission: A holistic support program dedicated to welcoming and retaining
underrepresented minority students at Virginia Tech and promoting their success
through campus collaborations.

For more information go to - https://www.inclusive.vt.edu/Programs/SOAR.html
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READING DAY: SOAR IN THE BCC



Come to the BCC

SOAR will be serving... 
Breakfast at 10:00am

Lunch at 2:00pm 

DECEMBER 9
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When: Monday, January 17 | 7:00 PM - 9:00 PM
Where: The Inn at Virginia Tech and Skelton Conference Center

Sponsored By: The Office for Inclusion and Diversity and the
Black Cultural Center

TO REGISTER

https://www.eventbrite.com/e/virginia-tech-mlk-celebration-welcomes-dr-fania-davis-tickets-221002744157
https://www.eventbrite.com/e/virginia-tech-mlk-celebration-welcomes-dr-fania-davis-tickets-221002744157
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When: Thursday, January 20 | 7:30 PM 
Where: Street and Davis Performance Hall, Anne and Ellen Fife Theatre

Sponsored By: Moss Arts Center, Black Cultural Center, and the 
Office for Inclusion and Diversity
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SUBMISSIONS WELCOMED!

Come by theBCC to pick-upa free art kit

Experience Black Love
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SPECIAL ORGANIZATION ANNOUNCEMENTS

Take a look at the Black Caucus of Virginia Tech's Newsletter by clicking the icon or the link below!

https://mailchi.mp/3511ac189642/hokies-black-athlete-alumni-network-newsletter-8635913



https://mailchi.mp/3511ac189642/hokies-black-athlete-alumni-network-newsletter-8635913


SPECIAL ORGANIZATION ANNOUNCEMENTS
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Dear Order of the Gavel,
 
The application to be next year's Student Representative to the Virginia Tech Board of
Visitors is now open! This is an exciting opportunity open to both undergraduates
and graduates to be the student voice at the highest level of governance at the
university. The application can be found at https://bov.vt.edu/studentreps.html .
Through that link you can also nominate fellow students to encourage them to apply -
think about members of your constituency that may be good for the role!
 
To learn more, come to the Info Session this Wednesday, December 1st at 7pm. It is a
hybrid meeting occurring both in NCB 120 or over Zoom at
https://virginiatech.zoom.us/j/83309763323. The current graduate representative Phil
Miskovic and myself will answer any questions you have about the role and the
application process. 
 
Also, we need students to help out with interviewing candidates, and as fellow
student leaders in the Order of the Gavel, you would be perfect for the job. Reach out
to paolofermin@vt.edu if you're interested in being a part of the interview team!
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APPLY TO BE NEXT YEAR'S STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE TO
THE BOARD OF VISITORS (BOV)

NOTE: Even though the Zoom and in-person info session has passed, you can still
apply up until February 18, 2022, 11:59 PM.

https://bov.vt.edu/studentreps.html.
https://virginiatech.zoom.us/j/83309763323
mailto:paolofermin@vt.edu


TRANSLATIONAL OBESITY UNDERGRADUATE 

RESEARCH STUDIES

December 2021 January 2022



SOAR SCHOLARSHIPS
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COOK COUNSELING-WELCOME ANTONIO BOLDEN
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BLACK CAREER CONNECTIONS
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BLACK CAREER CONNECTIONS

See the steps below to begin connecting with career focused individuals through 
Hokie Mentorship Connect.



WHY ADP?
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SPRING 2022 HISTORY PATHWAY COURSES

Check out some awesome
courses within the History

Department.



PIANO PLAYER WANTED
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SEASON OF GIVING

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1wtaOyog-9-E41iobRWtKwjaciMrmhCQNdvbWQ7CsXfQ/prefill
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The Order of the Gavel Induction Ceremony took place on
Wednesday, October 20th, 2021. Take a look at the *golden*

excellence in the pictures to follow! 
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STUDENT SPOTLIGHT: Brettan O'Beirne
BY RYAN PAUL 

"Do not allow
people to dim your
shine because they

are are blinded.
Tell them to put on
some sunglasses."

Brettan O’Beirne is the esteemed President of the student-run K-
Pop dance group known as, Exodus at Virginia Tech. Brettan has
truly made her mark on the Virginia Tech community and her entire
group of talented dancers. She has had many amazing experiences
that have prepared her for the work she is currently doing. After
talking to her about what she has done before coming to Virginia
Tech, seeing the work she has done on campus, and what she plans
to do in the future, it is safe to say that she has, is, and will continue
to embody Ut Prosim. 

Brettan O’Beirne is a fifth-year senior studying Animal Poultry
Science with a triple emphasis in livestock, companion animals, and
horses while on the Pre-Vet track. Upon graduation, she plans to
work at a vet office or a farm since her course of study offers a wide
range of experiences and qualifications. 

In addition to Brettans academic commitments and her role in
Exodus at Virginia Tech she is also a student volunteer at a horse
farm and works at the university’s Imaginarium. After speaking with
Brettan it is clear that she is accomplished but for this spotlight, we
would like to highlight the work and details of Exodus at Virginia
Tech while exploring how she got to this point in her life. 

~Lady Gaga
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From a very young age Brettan knew that she wanted to pursue
something revolving around animals, dance, and performance. So, for
extracurriculars back then, Brettan partook in dance classes and just
absolutely loved being on stage. But, as much as she liked to dance she
loved to sing, just a little bit more. 

By the time Brettan started high school her interests of dancing and
singing were still a part of her. And it led her to join the show choir at
Cosby High School located in Midlothian, VA. At her school she was a
part of two of their show choirs: Spotlight and Rhapsody. Through those
groups she was able to perform and compete all across the east coast.
And after high school Brettan was just grateful to be involved in
something that incorporated her love for dancing and singing. Then
shortly after those experiences, Brettan got introduced to K-Pop because
it was a fusion of her experiences and interests in dance and vocal
performance. 

Fasting forward, the summer before her first semester, Brettan decided to join Exodus; which was established
in 2016. Since Brettan joined the group before most she was able to “find her people,” which made her transition
into college a lot smoother. 

Now, once the semester started going Brettan
was a force to be reckoned with. Her very first
semester she participated in Exodus's first
official music video for their YouTube
channel. Which was the first time they had
submitted a video for an online dance
competition. Then in 2019 Brettan helped run
the first intercollegiate K-Pop competition on
the east coast where she cleverly named it
“Blacksburg K-Pop Pop Off.” At this “Pop Off”
Brettan and her group had the opportunity to
dance beside Alexandra (Alex) Reed, the first 

Black K-Pop idol. And saying that those dance experiences were amazing would be an understatement because
they were monumentally memorable. Furthermore, the dance Brettan had taught and choreographed was the
overall winner and Alex herself helped judge that competition. 

Due to Brettans pure talent, drive, and dedication she quickly progressed in her leadership within the group.
She began to serve as both an officer and choreographer. Then shortly after the event in 2019 with Alex Reed,
she officially became President of Exodus at Virginia Tech.
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Throughout her presidency Brettan strives for diversity in talent, race, and
experiences. She has learned that there is no way to please everybody and
that everything that one does has an impact; whether positive or negative.
And this knowledge was then tested when the Novel Coronavirus struck.
During the early parts of the pandemic it was extremely hard because the
group is all about interaction and performance. Thus, it was extremely
difficult to not get on a stage and dance for that long. Especially since right
after the spring break of 2020 the group had a spectacular dance showcase
ready to go with 25 different songs and numerous wardrobe pieces. But,
throughout all of this Brettan and her board members were able to make
their time apart as impactful as possible. 

And I must say that being back in person, the dance group has been
booked and busy! Performing at Gobblerfest, Homecoming, their own
November dance showcase, and much more. This group is just truly
talented and incredibly lucky to have this month’s BCC Student
Spotlighter as their President and friend.

Looking ahead, Brettan will be graduating Spring of 2022. And her plan is
to stay in the area because there are a lot of job opportunities with animals
and farms. While in the area Brettan would like to serve as an advisor for
Exodus; as there will be an election process towards the latter part of the
Spring 2022 semester to elect the 2022-23 school year Exodus Board.

Now, during the years Brettan was in the
dance group... yes, there have been
challenges and yes there have been
crosswords. But, there has also been joy,
triumphant success, and creative
authenticity all throughout, Exodus at
Virginia Tech. So as Brettan closes this
chapter in her life there will be a bookmark  

in it for now because she is not fully leaving, she is simply transitioning out and giving space for the many great
things the group can do in the semesters and years to come. And by everything that was discussed it is safe to
say that this group will be in great hands after her departure!
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You can keep up with everything related to Exodus at Virginia Tech via
their YouTube and Instagram. 

Writers Notes: The content of this spotlight was developed via a Zoom meeting that was
loosely transcribed and adapted into the written piece displayed above. If you would like to

see the fully produced interview, please email brettano@vt.edu. 
Thank you and Happy Holidays!

Exodus VT: https://www.youtube.com/c/ExodusatVirginiaTech/
Exodus Instagram: @exodusvt_ official

https://www.youtube.com/c/ExodusatVirginiaTech/%20Exodus
https://www.youtube.com/c/ExodusatVirginiaTech/


Here's a 
recap

Soulful Fridays
are back!
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BLACK HISTORY MONTH CALL FOR PROGRAM PROPOSALS
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Click here or the "Black History Month" banner below to fill out the
Google Form to submit any programs and/or events you or your
department are planning for Black History Month (BHM) to be

included in the university's BHM Calendar of Events.

https://forms.gle/Ct3PqZov88fCfuRP7

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdQI3KkQcF0FJO9WWXnrZdJrmbXOAWBUmxTiR0AxTsQ-FicmA/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://forms.gle/Ct3PqZov88fCfuRP7
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December 15 - January 18



SOCIAL MEDIA

CLICK THE ICON BELOW TO VIEW LAST MONTH'S BCC NEWSLETTER!

BCC WEBSITE

FOLLOW US: @VTBCC
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https://www.instagram.com/vtbcc/?hl=en
https://www.facebook.com/vt.bcc.1
https://twitter.com/VTBCC
https://ccc.vt.edu/content/dam/ccc_vt_edu/bcc/2021/newsletters/BCC%20November%20Newsletter%20(3).pdf
https://ccc.vt.edu/index/bcc.html

